Treasurer's Report from Dave Wenzel June 8, 2013

I. Total Funds: \$6403.28 \$6016.20

General Fund \$1502.60 \$815.52

The General Fund continues to fund the newsletter, directory, postage and the website. We will now carry members who are delinquent on paying their dues, who are in the arrears one year, and continue mailing the newsletter and the directory. A letter will be sent to those members who are more than one year in the arrears to attempt to get them current. We will only drop members on request, by death, one year in the arrears or lack of current address

Trooper Support Fund

\$4900.68 \$5200.68

The TSF was established in 2006. It is funded by \$1 of your annual dues and direct gifts to the TSF. It has been used for support to the Active Duty units and memorial tributes. In addition, funds from the TSF are transferred each year to the General fund to cover the cost of "Free" members (WWII, MOH, and Others. Thanks to all of you who have supported the TSF.

II. Membership: 536 578

Life membership continues to be \$10. Even though members may not be current for newsletter and directory mailing, they will still be maintained on the membership list. Several names were moved to a "lost" file due to inaccurate mailing addresses.

III. Crossed Sabers

Trooper Thomas Crabtree has brought some new and improved procedures to the *Crossed Sabers*. He now mails the newsletter "Return Requested". We pay 50 cents to the Post Office for each return, but it has greatly helped maintain a current address list. Thomas has now published and mailed the last two *Crossed Sabers*.

IV. Dues: \$20/Year

Your current mailing dues status is on each *Crossed Sabers* above your address. You may pay your dues while at the Reunion by giving your dues payment to Trooper Jim Stokely. If paying by mail with a check, you do not need to return a form unless there are corrections to be made on your membership data. Remember, you may pay for as many years in advance as you wish. Mail dues to Trooper Dave Wenzel, Treasurer, 12th Cavalry Regiment Association, 5180 Dunns Point Road, Florence, WI 54121-4620.

VI. New Members:

If you are not a member of the 12th Cavalry Regiment Association, you may become a life member by joining now for \$10. Please complete the Dues/Membership form and return it to the Treasurer along with \$20 for each year you wish to extend your mailing of the newsletter and the directory.

VII. Address Corrections:

Please check the Membership Directory. If necessary, make corrections on the Dues/Membership form and return it to the Treasurer. Please add your phone number and E-Mail address. Mark the form "corrections". The new Directory will be mailed to all members in July. Please get any changes in your info to me by June 30th so the new directory will be as current as possible.

VIII. Membership Cards:

Your current dues status is printed above the address label on each *Crossed Sabers* or you may contact me for status questions. With your new Membership Directory to be mailed every July, every Trooper will be issued a new Membership Card without a "dues paid to" notation. This will be your permanent Membership Card. If it becomes lost or destroyed, simply contact me to receive a new one.

Summary Membership	2002 117	2003 214	2004 251	2005 296	2006 362	2007 423	2008 480	2009 510	2010 543	2011 536	2012 578
General Fund	1470	3333	3469	3927	3665	1645	1275	851	1599	1503	815
TSF Total	1470	3333	3469	3927	287 3952	279 1924	386 1661	2761 3612	6061 7660	4901 6404	5200 6015